If you ever wanted to know the real truth about an extremely urgent situation that affects all of us—directly or indirectly, all you need to do is spend just a few minutes reading on:

This situation is related to one of the most significant things that affect us all—both directly and indirectly throughout out lives—regardless of age, residence, race or religion.

This significant thing is education—the one thing that enables us to read a newspaper, write an email, balance a checkbook, make out a shopping list, perform on a job, and conduct other routine and sometimes-rudimentary tasks we sometimes take for granted. 

Also, one of the primary factors that made America a great 

and powerful country was that it was able to educate masses of people through its public education system, but now public education in certain parts of the country has come under attack even though it was public education that produced many or most of the people who keep the country running: engineers, dentists, military personnel, policemen, firemen, teachers, accountants, attorneys, entrepreneurs and many others; public education or public schools have also produced many professional athletes and well-known entertainers. Public education have enable millions of people to earn a decent living for themselves, for their families and become tax paying citizens instead of becoming a burden on society. 

However, the current trend, which apparently is most prevalent in Chicago, threatens public education by replacing veteran, certified and highly qualified teachers with new younger (just out of college for one or two years or slightly more) teachers; many of these new teachers are not certified; they also often spend only a few years teaching before they move on… These younger teachers often do not stay long enough to collect a pension or to receive scheduled pay raises—which is quite advantageous to some policy makers. Veteran teachers; particularly in the city of Chicago and reportedly other cities and states, such as Boston, New York and Mississippi are also under direct attack. If you think that this is just one person venting or attempting to use scare tactics, then perhaps you should consider these facts from the Chicago Public Schools (CPS) system from just the last two or three years:
· Teachers who are over 40 are being released at an alarming level—thus becoming reassigned and eventually displaced teachers.

· Over 2,000 CPS teachers who are over 40 have been honorably discharged—which, of course, is just a euphemism for being fired.

· Over 3,500 CPS teachers have been displaced or reassigned in the last two to three years with this number continuing to grow.

· At least one of these CPS teachers who was a state certified and tenured teacher, and who was responsible for the significant rise in the test scores of her former junior English students, was forced to apply for public aid after having her position taken. Other teachers have reported losing their homes and having to sleep in their cars; therefore, we can assume that the teacher who was forced to apply for public aid is not the only one. 
· At least two National Board Certified CPS teachers

have been designated as reassigned teachers after being forced out of their jobs; one of these teachers is now in danger of losing her home.   

· CPS teachers who are over 40 are being forced out of their position in favor of younger and less experienced teachers even though many of these veteran teachers hold advance degrees, possess years of exemplary service, and hold multiple endorsements (certified by the Illinois State Board of Education to teach multiple subjects).
· At least two veteran CPS teachers who hold Ph. D. degrees were stripped of their jobs without provocation or due process as stipulated by their union contract because both were 40 or older.

· The teacher union has failed or directly refused to represent these teachers--which caused the teachers to lose their jobs, homes, benefits and other aspects of their livelihood.  

These are the facts according to the Chicago Board of Education Law Department:

· As of September 9, 2009, 3,155 Tenured, Certified, Qualified and Highly Qualified veteran (seasoned) teachers were “Honorably Terminated”, and 6,119 new teachers have been hired who have never worked in the Chicago Public School system as of 2009.

· As previously and partially stated, these newly hired teachers are often new college graduates, have graduated from college within the last two or three years, and have gone through alternative certification processes and/or which is quite different from what the Illinois State Board of Education (ISBE) mandates: (10 hours of rigorous     testing, student teaching under the guidance of a veteran teacher, and required education courses).

· The new, young teachers are used to replace veteran teachers who are then designated as displaced teachers, reassigned teachers, and as honorably discharged teachers. 

The following is detailed and additional teacher personnel information according to the Chicago Public School Law Department:

· The number of displaced teachers for: 2007 (645) 2008 (782) 2009 (792)

· The number of reassigned teachers for: 2007  (341) 2008 (536) 2009 (679)

In comparison the number of newly hired teachers who never worked for the Chicago Public School system was as follows:

· July 1, 2006 to June 20, 2007 (2,128)

· July 1, 2007 to June 30, 2008 (1,954)

· July 1, 2008 to June 30, 2009 (2,037)

Explanation of reassigned teacher and displaced teacher:

Reassigned teachers are tenured teachers who collect their regular pay and benefits for up to 10 months but are forced to work mostly as substitute teachers--serving stints of a few weeks to several weeks in a series of schools to which they are assigned by the CPS substitute center. 

Displaced teachers are teachers who have served one school year as a reassigned teacher and are then forced to work as a cadre substitute teacher—meaning that they are sent to a different school each day to substitute at often a third of their regular salary. They are also teachers without tenure and do not receive a salary unless they work. The sad thing about many of these cadre teachers is that they have worked for many years thinking they had tenure; and, rightfully, should have had tenure only to find out the hard way that they do not.
· These teachers (who often hold advanced degrees, multiple degrees, and multiple teaching certifications) also serve as clerical workers or hall guards while less experienced and less qualified younger teachers staff the classrooms. 

· Students are often made to suffer academically by not having a regular teacher for weeks while many highly qualified, displaced and reassigned teachers are in the system and are often in the building as substitutes, but principals are reportedly being told not to hire these veteran teachers.

The Likely Reason Why This Atrocity against Teachers is Taking Place:

· The City of Chicago apparently wishes to save money on the backs of and at the expense of veteran teachers and children by undermining the negotiated teachers’ contract.

· It is suspected by many teachers and others that the pension fund has been raided, and there is not enough money in the fund to pay the teachers their retirement benefits. However, this is mostly speculation at this time. But, what is accurate is that younger teachers often leave after two years and CPS doesn’t have to pay into the pension fund for them, and teachers who are forced to retire early lose as much as 30% of their pensions because they are too young.

· New teachers make much less in salary than veteran teachers. Veteran Cadre Teachers, who are often more highly qualified and fully certified, make less than these new teachers.

· New teachers often work for a few years (to complete their obligations such as having $30,000 of their student loans forgiven or completing the terms of their alternative teaching certification).
Why You and Everyone Else Should Be Concerned:

· This practice has been identified in other states besides Illinois.

· This could become a nationwide trend or practice. Reportedly, Arne Duncan, the current Secretary of Education and former CEO of the Chicago Public Schools system, proposes Chicago to be a nationwide experiment.

· Students are not being taught by the most qualified teachers available and are made to suffer academically and socially.

· Schools are being privatized through charter schools.

· Charter schools are allowed to circumvent the mandates of No Child Left Behind (NCLB) by not having highly qualified teachers staff the classroom.
What you must know about charter schools:

· Only a percentage of the teachers in charter schools are required to be state certified.

· Principals in charter schools need not have a Type 75 or education administrator certification.

· Charter schools are allowed to select the students that are enrolled and can reject students who live in the district. This sometimes creates safety issues for students because they must travel to schools much farther away from their communities. They also often encounter hostile environments, and this is believed to be one of the main contributing factors toward the escalating and alarming violence among CPS students. Also, during certain times of the year, students either must leave home while it is still dark outside and/or return home during dark.

· Charter schools have more freedom to suspend or expel students. I heard of a charter school that would expel a student if she/he misses more than five days during the school year. This charter school does not seem to take into consideration that some parents, who sometimes cannot afford a babysitter or must work, must depend on their older children to take care or the parents’ younger children. Students sometimes suffer other hardships, as well, that affect their attendance.

· Charter school teachers and staff are paid much lower salaries than public school teachers, and charter school teachers are seldom if ever unionized; thus, they are more easily fired for little or no reason. 

· Cities will be paid monetary incentives by the government if they will lift the cap on the number of charter schools that they allow.  

Please go and look it up for yourself through Google or any of the other search engines; don’t just take my word about cities receiving this financial incentive. If you were to do this, you will find information from several reputable sources.

 First I wish to say that I am not someone out to criticize 
the President; I voted for President Obama and consider myself one of his staunchest supporters. But according to news reports—including an online article published on the Christian Science Monitor website on November 4, 2009 (csmonitor.com), President Obama plans to initiate a program called “Race to the Top”.  This program is intended “to spur” (as the article puts it) significant education reform. States will compete for $4.35 billion in Race to the Top dollars that will be awarded through competitive grants if they [states] “are aligned with certain federal priorities.”  (Source: csmonitor.com article)

The following lines were taking directly from the csmonitor.com article dated November 4, 2009 and entitled:

Schools sprinting to win Obama’s Race to the Top billions

   Now numerous states are revisiting law that would 

  disqualify them from the grants or make their 

  applications less attractive.

· Some states, including California, Indiana, and Wisconsin are taking steps to 

    remove “firewall” laws that prohibit

    student achievement from being used

    to grade teacher performance.

· Four states—Illinois, Tennessee, Louisiana, and Delaware—have raised or lifted their caps on the number of charter schools they permit, and at least seven more are working to do so.

· Some of the 11 states that don’t allow charter schools are considering proposals to do so.

In other words, states will receive financial incentives for the number of charter schools allowed.
Something else you should know about charter schools:

·  Charter schools in Illinois receives 80% of 

     their money from public school funds.

·  Basically any person, company and even 

     a sports team or other entity that 

     wishes to can open a charter school.

It is often said that “the first casualty of war is the truth.” In the war against veteran and highly certified teachers, which adversely affects students, the public is made to believe or beguiled into believing that these teachers are incapable of teaching students and have failed miserably or deplorably across the board to help students.

The reality of the matter are schools are social institutions and are, thus, subjected to being a microcosm of society—meaning school teachers must deal with all the woes of society such as drugs, homeless children, adverse family situations, etc. 

Through all the challenges, public schools have helped innumerable students to realize their goals and dreams. But, public schools and certified teachers as we know them are now in extreme jeopardy….  Just take into consideration these success stories produced by the CPS: an astronaut, a local TV news anchor, a former Chicago mayor, a first lady, a Big Ten Conference starting quarterback, many other Big Ten Conference and other major conferences sport stars, famous singers, famous actors, a movie producer, a famous game show host, many entrepreneurs, countless other professionals, thousands of college graduates, a real estate developer and self-made millionaire, radio hosts, a South Side school that had over 150 juniors to score 18 or above of the ACT test, many other students who scored well into the 20’s on the ACT test, a recent number 1 NBA draft choice, many other professional athletes, award winning singers, and countless other success stories.

Some veteran teachers have been known to address the primary needs of their students such as feeding them, clothing them, providing school supplies, giving them bus fare, paying for the students’ field trip and prom fees, offering unpaid tutoring before and after school, helping students to pay college tuition after they have graduated, providing foster care to students, and helping students to apply for jobs and college admission. 

If you are concerned, there is something that you can do.

What you can do at this point:

                    Share this information with at least                           
                    five other concerned people whom you

                    know or with everyone in your email contact

                    if you think these issues are important.  
                     Email your questions, comments 

                     and concerns to: Displaced and Reassigned 

                     Teachers in Solidarity

                     dartscps@gmail.com
                     Write a letter, email or place a phone call to 

                     your Congressperson and/or state official. 

                     Obtain your Congressperson 

                     and state official’s contact information

                     by logging on to www.Congress.org and by 

                     inserting your zip code. 

                      If you desire a sample form letter to use as

                      an example or template in writing to your 

                      Congressperson/state official, please request

                      one at the above email address.

If we all stand together across the country, we cannot fall.
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